
WAC 296-17A-0212  Classification 0212.
0212-00 Asphalt paving or surfacing, N.O.C.

Applies to contractors engaged in asphalt paving or surfacing not 
in connection with highway, street, or roadway projects not covered by 
another classification (N.O.C.). This classification covers all forms 
of asphalt paving or surfacing, resurfacing, scraping, sawing, cutting 
or patching operations not in connection with highway, street, or 
roadway projects such as, but not limited to, parking lots, airport 
runways and landing strips, driveways, walking paths, bicycle trails, 
tennis courts, playgrounds, and golf cart paths. The process begins 
after the land grade has already been established and the subsurface 
or sub base has been prepared. Work contemplated by this classifica-
tion includes the laying of crushed stone, placement of expansion 
joints, application of oil or other adhesive bonding materials, and 
the surface spreading and rolling of crushed aggregate. Equipment used 
by a contractor subject to this classification includes, but is not 
limited to, scrapers, graders, rollers, paving machinery, oil trucks 
and dump trucks. This classification also applies to the application 
of various types of cushion surfaces for playgrounds.

This classification excludes the preliminary clearing of land, 
establishing grades, subsurfaces or sub bases which are to be reported 
separately in classification 0101; asphalt surfacing/resurfacing in 
connection with highway, street, or roadway projects which is to be 
reported separately in classification 0210; application of asphalt 
sealant to roadways and parking lots which is to be reported separate-
ly in classification 0219; application of asphalt sealant to driveways 
which is to be reported separately in classification 0504-06; con-
struction specialty services such as the installation of guardrails, 
lighting standards and striping which are to be reported separately in 
classification 0219; and concrete construction which is to be reported 
separately in the classification applicable to the work being per-
formed.
[WSR 07-01-014, recodified as § 296-17A-0212, filed 12/8/06, effective 
12/8/06. Statutory Authority: RCW 51.16.035. WSR 99-18-068, § 
296-17-50910, filed 8/31/99, effective 10/1/99; WSR 98-18-042, § 
296-17-50910, filed 8/28/98, effective 10/1/98; WSR 96-12-039, § 
296-17-50910, filed 5/31/96, effective 7/1/96.]
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